University of Baltimore – University Faculty Senate

Meeting Minutes: January 13, 2016


Attendance
Present: Sascha Sheehan (CPA), James Taggart (CAS), Stephanie Gibson (CAS- UFS VP), Joe Wood (Provost) JC Weiss (MSB- UFS President), Dennis Pitta (MSB), Colin Starger (Law), Cassandra Havard (Law), Kurt Schmoke (UB President), Stephen Kiel (Library), Eric Stoll (Adjunct), Sam Brown (CPA), Stanley Kemp (CAS), Dan Gerlowski (MSB - substituting in for Rajesh Mirani)  

Guests, included: Barb Augenbaugh (AF), David Bobart (OTS), Harry Schuckel (UBO), Irv Brown (CPA), Candace Caraco (Office of Provost), Jim Nolan (UB Foundation),  Steven Davison (Law), Roger Hartley (CPA Dean), Alicia Campbell
Meeting called to order 1203 pm

-Recognition of UFS secretary Dick Bucher who recently passed away

-Recognition of Joe Wood’s last UFS meeting as provost

Minutes and agenda approved unanimously

President’s report 

a.  Article by Dan Rodericks on research in the Jacob France institute is positive; 
underscores that we are the university for Baltimore
b. Follow up for the enrollment retreat 

- Looking at other universities as guiding example 

- Develop a permanent strategic enrollment council , interim in place

- Darlene Smith begins tenure as UB provost January 20th 
c. Collaboration with Coppin State and BCCC 

- identified programs where there is no overlap in scope

- Have moved forward in collaborative programs such as in science
d. Diversity issues 

- we have a committee dealing with diversity issues and we need to raise the 
profile of the committee, including meeting more regularly

- Campus diversity climate survey

- Meeting was had with the Students of Color organization and it was productive
e. Coalition lawsuit-  no further information, no idea when the judge will act

Provost report
a. In regard to the transition, Provost Wood will be available to help Darlene Smith as needed and will make own recommendations
b. Bard College high school- conversations are ongoing 

-Using space that is not used in the day

- Bard created high school where the 11th & 12th grade are equivalent to the first 
two years of college

- They are in various cities and are now chartered in Baltimore

- Looking for a more academic environment for the school 

- Projected to use Academic Center, will also use the science labs and the library

- At first would only be first two years, but it could go to all four years 

-Opportunities for production of UB transfer students and offering of our courses 
to high school students
c. Supplemental salary and compensation discussions ongoing

UFS President report
a. Master facilities plan was presented and was very interesting,  5-  10 year projection

- Looking for a date to present it to the general campus 
b. Award to provide to adjunct faculty for service is being developed 

-Would be good to have the adjunct advisory council present 

- Request to improve adjunct 

Jim Nolan from UB foundation

a. A UB graduate, has been chair since July after being on the board for years
b. Role of the foundation is to assist in raising money for all other functions of he university, strategic enhancement of programs, development
c. Has an extensive and influential board with alumni from Mid- Atlantic region
d. New alumni committee has been formed for foundation 
e. Funding from legislators is actively solicited
f. Grants committee now distributes funds from donors, restricted and unrestricted
305 endowed funds are active
g. There has been a great increase in the umber of donors and participants of alumni
h. President Schmoke has ambitious goals of vision for university in fundraising
i. Spend rate of available funds for 2016 has been raised to 4 %
j. Scholarships: need based and merit as well
k. Langsdale library- $ 24 million project, $18 million of which is coming from the state the rest has to be raised, inching closer to goal with contributions from donors such as Peter Angelos, Whiting Turner
l. US postal service site is happening now thanks to Barbra Mikulski
m. UB has been recognized for a good return from tuition dollars, continues to be a place where practical and useful skill and knowledge are gained by students 

Academic policy committee 
a. CAS and CPA  do not want to get rid of the C minus grade
b. Could make it more well known what the lowest passing grade through the syllabus

Access for online courses
a.  Currently only Terry Ross can provide access, however there are situations which arise where it is necessary for other people to access online courses and answer student questions
b. Have to be careful about ‘secret access’ to the class as this is unlike what might go on in a regular classroom; we need to be aware of privacy issues

c.  Noted there should be an expectation from faculty that at some stage, people will observe what goes on in the classroom

Research council
a.  Task list has been distributed 
Motion to approve charge passed unanimously

Culture and diversity committee
a. Charge to be considered for committee, including developing plans for:


- Campus climate survey exploration

- Cultural competency training

- Diversity added to Title 9 

Motion to approve charge passes unanimously

Budget Report (Harry Schuckel)
a.  It was previously anticipated that state appropriations required 2 million dollars in mandatory cost at UB be shifted to tuition increases, which would be limited to a 3 percent
b. The situation now looks a lot better – Now it is a 1.7 million dollar shift but the state is funding 1.5 million dollars of that, so the amount is vastly reduced
c. Will be the situation if the governors budget survives, which seems likely 
d. Next year the projected enrollment drop needs to be absorbed
e. Education seems to continue to be a priority for the current state administration
f. State revenue picture has improved considerably

Update on Middle States (Catherine Anderson)

a.  Penn State is on monitoring status following their 2015 report
b. Some of the issues include student learning outcomes, systematic evaluation of administrators 
c. BCCC is on probation for accreditation for allocation of resources, it was remarked that this may be a similar situation to UB, so it is worth looking into this proactively
d. Planning resource renewal and assessment of the processes
e. Are in the process of putting evidence into place, stakes are higher now
f. In- class and online courses have to be the same experience for the student. 
g. Where deficiencies have been observed there has been an attempt to address the situation

Gen Ed update
a. Gen Ed Council is having a retreat
b. Task force has been recently instantiated to ensure general education compliance with COMAR which is supplemental to work done by the Gen Ed council

Post baccalaureate program
Motion to approve passed unanimously 

Student bereavement policy
a. Thee have been several minor changes to the document 
b. Changes are supported by the students
Motion to approve passes unanimously
Other Business
- Election for a new secretary will be held the next meeting after opening up nominations for the next week
- Also need a new CUSF rep because one had to step aside due to other commitments

Meeting adjourned 206 pm
